Los Medanos Curriculum Committee

Minutes from February 6, 2008
Present: Janice Townsend (Chair),  Scott Cabral, Jason Dearman, Laurie Huffman, Kiran Kamath, Richard Livingston, A’kilah Moore, Frances Moy,  Myra Snell, Gil Rodriguez, Richard Tan, Elizabeth Pearman, Nancy Ybarra, Margaret Hertstein.
Guests: Clayton Smith, Computer Science

Announcements & Public Comment:

· Congratulations to Laurie Huffman for her induction to the Contra Costa County Women’s Hall of Fame.
· Two replacements for the Curriculum Committee will be needed, one Occupational Education position and one for Distance Education.
Approval of today’s Agenda and Minutes from November 21, 2007

· Today’s agenda was approved. (M/S;Moy.Pearman) Unanimous

· Minutes from December 5, 2007 were approved. (M/S;Ybarra.Huffman) Unanimous

Consent Agenda – Motion was made to table the PTEC 25 and PTEC 35 until 2/20/08 meeting. (M/S;Snell.Tan) Unanimous. 

· CHDEV 11, CHDEV 20, and CHDEV 62 were approved. (M/S;Ybarra.Moore) Unanimous.
Proposed New Course Outline of Record – None for Review

Existing Course Outlines of Record – None for Review
College Skills Certificates – None for Review
Proposed new 900 Courses – None for Review
Online Course Approval 

· COMSC 80 – A Survey of Operating Systems. Approved (M/S:Moy.Moore) Unanimous This course was suggested as an example for website.  Good Discussion Board and CSLO’s.
Prerequisites – None for review.
Curriculum Committee Learning Community
The committee was given a historical review of how the course outline of record evolved through the hard work of committee members since 2003.  The critical change was in the thinking about the purpose of the COOR.  Rather than it being, this is what the teacher will be teaching, the focus is on this is what the student will learn.  Revision with a phase in process was completed for each section.  This revision process evolved in preparation for accreditation.  Accreditation is still important in our current processes and in the current revision of the Course Outline of Record.  
Next steps involve developing criteria for the evaluation section and clarifying the assessment criteria section of the course outline.  During the next several committee meetings members will write COOR in consultation with coaches or in partnership with other members and bring them to the meetings for review and input.  Authors of the outlines will write down comments, questions, and confusions (metacognitive conversation) they experience as they work on their COOR’s.  Once the learning process of writing the COOR is complete, the committee can discuss with a greater understanding feedback from faculty regarding the COOR. The Curriculum Committee will invite the college faculty to comment on the COOR in April.   The final COOR criteria for the two sections will be put in place in May.  
SGC  - At its first meeting this semester Peter discussed the Suppressed Calendar; CSU East Bay’s request to offer lower division courses, and the State Budget report.  The college will need to find a way to continue with growth while facing budget cuts.
Articulation – No report.

Summary of Topics
The Curriculum Committee Learning Community has begun process of finalizing the COOR and updating handbook.  
Next Meeting: February 20, 2008.

Meeting Adjourned 3:05 p.m.
